Cancellation & Closing Policy for Parish and School Events

With winter upon us, here’s the parish's current policy regarding closures and cancellations. Of
course, events and situations vary, but these are the guiding principles we follow when
determining whether to cancel events:

- Weekday Mass is celebrated even when the school is closed due to inclement weather --
unless there is a visiting priest. Mass goers are encouraged to use sound judgement and
not venture out when the roads are bad.

- Tuesday Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is cancelled when school is cancelled.
However, unless the weather is particularly treacherous, the church will be unlocked for
those who wish to adore the Lord in the tabernacle.

- Holy Trinity Catholic School follows the lead of Kenowa Hills Public Schools in
determining whether to cancel classes, but there are occasions when our school might vary
from Kenowa Hills.

- Faith Formation Classes are cancelled when Holy Trinity School is closed. If severe
weather is forecast later in the day, the decision will be made by 2pm whether to cancel
classes.

- Other parish events and activities are cancelled on a case by case basis.
Closing notifications will be made via the parish texting system, the parish Facebook page,

channels 8 and 13 and via direct email for groups for whom contact information is easily
accessed by parish staff.



